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Public Affairs Office  

Great Smoky Mountains National Park  

Great Smoky Mountains National Park officials announced today that changes to its current 

backcountry reservation and permitting process will take effect on February 13, 2013. As re-

ported last March, the National Park Service approved the Parkôs proposal to begin collecting 

fees for use of the Parkôs backcountry campsites and shelters. The changes include a $4 per 

person, per night fee for backcountry camping.  The fee will be used to provide increased        

customer service for backcountry trip planning, reservations, permits and the backcountry            

experience. 

A park-specific reservation and permit system, to which users will have 24/7 access, will allow 

backcountry campers to make reservations and obtain permits online from anywhere internet 

access is available. Reservations may be made at any time up to 30 days in advance, allowing 

maximum flexibility for those making last minute plans. Backcountry users will no longer be re-

quired to call the Backcountry Office to obtain reservations. Reservation and permit requests will 

also be accepted in person at the Backcountry Office, which is located at the Sugarlands Visitor 

Center. 

 Backcountry Office hours will be expanded with additional staff available to provide trip planning 

assistance both over the phone and in person. In addition, the Park will expand its backcountry 

Ranger presence to better protect park resources through enforcement of food-storage and other 

regulations and improved visitor education regarding Leave-No-Trace principles.  

For more information about the changes, please visit the Parkôs website at www.nps.gov/

grsm and follow the Management link on the left side of the page or call the Parkôs Public Infor-

mation Office at 865-436-1207. For general backcountry information or backcountry reservations, 

call the Backcountry Office at 865-436-1297.  On February 13, backcountry reservations and 

permits will be available at www.smokiespermits.nps.gov.   
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 Great Smoky Mountains National Park has 

closed Newfound Gap Road (U.S. 441) due to a 

landslide which   undercut the road near mile marker 

22 between Collins Creeks and Webb Overlook at 

9:40 am. The slide is estimated to be a 200 foot sec-

tion of road extending 1000 foot down slope, but the 

full extent of the damage is not yet known. The clo-

sure is expected to be in effect for an extended pe-

riod of time. 

 The park is evaluating the remainder of the 

roadway, but anticipates  Newfound Gap Road will 

be opened to visitors from the Gatlinburg Entrance in Tennessee to Newfound Gap Parking lot as soon as 

it is possible. The road will be open to Smokemont on the North Carolina side. 

 Park staff are working with the Department of Federal Highwayôs Construction and Geotechnical 

Services to evaluate the slide damage and to begin planning for repairs. Additional details will be released 

as the condition assessments are analyzed. 

 As of midnight, Tuesday, January 15, the park received 8.56 inches of rain measured at Cherokee, 

7.4 inches at Newfound Gap and 6.86 inches at LeConte.  Rivers and streams have been running fast and 

high since Sunday when the rains began. There are currently multiple temporary road closures throughout 

the park due to high water. 

 For the most current road closure reports, please call 865-436-1200 x 631 or follow Smokies-

RoadsNPS on Twitter. 
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Newfound Gap Road Closed Due to Landslide ...  

The BMT is still intact and the slide is not impacting 

the trail or hikers.  
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2013 has started off at a busy pace for the BMTA and all indi-

cations are it will continue to be so. The Board of Directors held 

their first meeting of 2013 on January 5th.  A budget for the 

year was passed, a calendar for the association activities was 

largely completed, and we spent the remainder of the morning 

on old and new business. Funding approved last year to im-

prove signage of the trail in Tennessee was never spent due to 

delays in design and content approval. The funding is still ap-

proved and a matching amount was approved for improving 

trail signage in Georgia. A proposal was made to reduce the size of the board of directors and discussion 

was continued to the next meeting. Any such change, if endorsed by the board, will require a change in the 

bylaws by a vote of the membership. A discussion of the pros and cons of competitive events being held on 

or adjacent to the BMT was spurred by the number of permit applications which have already been submit-

ted to the Forest Service for 2013. The Board is working on a response to the scoping notice for 4 such 

events proposed for the Blue Ridge District of the Chattahoochee / Oconee National Forest. 

The weather this time of year makes it easy to seek out activities indoors and shun the wind, rain, and cold 

temperatures outside. The rewards are great, however, for those who venture out. Deep blue skies often 

accompany cold, dry weather. The views from the high ridges of the trails are unencumbered by summerôs 

rich foliage. Bugs and bees are absent and poison ivy, oak, and sumac are dormant. For those seeking 

solitude on the trail, winter can almost guarantee it. If you do hike and camp in the winter, please do so 

safely. Always carry extra water and snacks. Dress in layers and bring along at least one more layer than 

you anticipate needing for the days weather forecast. Be sure to bring along rain gear for the unexpected. 

Let someone know your planned itinerary and when you expect to return. 

I encourage each of you to get out and enjoy the season. Between the two monthly work trips, the fun 

hikes, and the upcoming publicity events, there is something for everyone. For a complete listing of the up-

coming activities of the Association, please see the activities page on our web site. 

David Blount 

President, BMTA 
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   By Connor Bayliss 

 

Personal recap: I am a soccer player and hiker, and I am 

interested in architecture. I am a high school sophomore 

at the Paideia School in Atlanta.  My father, Stephen   

Bayliss, first introduced me to backpacking when I was 7 

and to the BMTA when I was 9. 

 Not many people my age have camped in near-

wilderness after nine miles of hiking with a 25-pound 

backpack. Even fewer have had the opportunity to cut out 

the very paths which they tread upon. But I have, thanks 

to the Benton MacKaye Trail Association. At this point, I 

have gone on six or seven group trail maintenance days 

on the BMT, and four maintenance trips with my father on his adopted section of the trail, section 8e 

from Halloway Gap to Fowler Mountain.  These trail work experiences, while physically hard, have 

been great fun and have provided a new perspective on the amount of work required to complete 

such seemingly simple objectives as diverting rainwater away from the trail. 

 The private work trips with my father are very enjoyable. We get to hike out four miles to the 

starting point (the campsite at Halloway Gap), then work our way up the two miles of our adopted 

section, clearing weeds and brush with our slingblades.  Afterwards, we get to hike back to the 

campsite, surveying our work.  There's a unique satisfaction that one derives from hiking a newly 

cleared section of trail, especially when it is the result of your own labors.  I am fortunate that I get to 

experience that, and to gain a fuller appreciation of all the hard work that goes into leaving a foot-

path for generations to follow. 

 Not only have these work days given new perspectives on the trail, but they build character 

and provide a chance to meet wonderful and hardworking new people.  I even got First Aid and CPR 

training!  I know that as long as I am fascinated with the great outdoors, I will continue to give back 

to the trails that I enjoy. Thanks, BMTA! 

 

 

 

 

Leaving a Footpath for Generations to Follow ...  

(Connor is the son of Board Member Steve Bayliss and his wife Kelly.)  


